Slovenia under UPR
20th session of the UPR W.G. – 4 November 2014
Statement by Bulgaria
Thank you Mr. President,
Bulgaria welcomes the delegation of Slovenia and thanks for the comprehensive national report and its detailed presentation. We note with appreciation the efforts of the government to demonstrate that human rights remain a constant priority of Slovenia’s domestic and foreign policy.
Bulgaria assesses the positive development in addressing the sphere of non- discrimination of certain groups or communities within the society. We will follow with interest the progress in promoting an overall institutional mechanism with the active participation of the civil society in order to guarantee a coordinated anti-discriminatory policy.
Bulgaria takes note with appreciation of the constitutional amendments of 2013 regarding issues that no longer require a referendum, i.e. laws intended to rectify non-constitutional situation concerning human rights. We are pleased to note the recent adoption of the Youth Guarantee Scheme and Implementation Plan for 2014-2015 as well as the amendments to Elementary School Act. We welcome the effect of the amendments to the International Protection Act improving the situation of international protection applicants in Slovenia and granting equal access to labor market and education as those afforded to Slovenian citizens.
Bulgaria acknowledges the fact that after the first review Slovenia signed and ratified a number of international treaties in fulfilling its obligations and commitments, such as the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a communications procedure, and would welcome further information about the state of play of the ratification process.
Allow me at this point, Mr. President, to thank the delegation of Slovenia for the excellent presentation of their national report as well as for the constructive participation in the UPR. 

Thank you Mr. President 
